


Tuesday Jan. 18th, 
 
A Committee meeting was held in the C.N.R, Depot on Tuesday evening 
with the Treasurer in the Chair. The President was out of town and the 
Vice President unable to attend. The minutes of the last meeting were 
adopted as read. 
 
The Financial Statement in Connection with the Annual Gathering was 
submitted and accepted. 
 
Tt was regularly moved and seconded that a cheque for $10. be sent to 
Wm. Campbell of Haney, B.C. a member of the Association who was 
unfortunately burned out. 
 
The Secretary was instructed to secure the Elks Hall in good time for 
the usual Spring Concert and Dance. 
 
It was decided to have the Annual Meeting as soon as the Audit was 
completed. 
 
Vice President 
 
 
 







Feb. 6th, 1940, 
 
A Committee meeting was held in the C.N.R. Depot with the Vice-
President in the Chair. The minutes of the last meeting were adopted 
as read. 
 
The Members were adivised that the Annual Dues were now payable. 
 
The Secretary reported that the Elks Hall had been secured for 
Saturday April, 13th. 
 
A letter from the President in Victoria was read in which he mentioned 
that tentative arrangements had been made for a group to go to 
Victoria on March 2nd. This date was confirmed as being suitable and 
the Secretary was instructed to so advise Victoria. 
 
The date for the Annual Meeting was set for the first Tuesday in 
March. 
 
The meeting then adjourned. Vice President 
 
Secretary. 
 
Tuesday Feb. 20th. 
A Committee meeting was held in the C.N.R. Depot with the V.P. in the 
Chair. The minutes of the last meeting were adopted as read. 
 
A letter was read from the Vancouver Ladies Pipe Band requesting a 
donation in connection with their Annual Festival. It was regularly 
moved and seconded that a cheque for $3.00 be sent. 
Several letters were read from Victoria in connection with our Annual 
visit scheduled for March 2nd. It was expected that about twelve 
Members would make the trip. 
The Secretary reported that the Elks Hall had been engaged for 
Saturday April 13th. 
The meeting was asked to and approved of D. MacDonald as a judge for 
the Ladies Pipe Band Festival. 
 
The Secretary was instructed to send 600 cigarettes to the Seaforth 
Pipe Band, now in England. 
 
The meeting then adjourned. 
 
Secretary, Vice President. 





 
 
February 19th, 1940. 
 
The annual re-union of British Columbia Pipers will be held in the 
auditorium of the Britannia Branch of the Canadian Legion, 715 View 
Street, Victoria, from 8 p.m. to 12 midnight, Saturday, March 2nd, 
1940. 
Where possible, all members are asked to wear Highland Dress. The 
evening's festivities will open with the re-enacting of the Fiery 
Cross, four Pipe Bands converging on the auditorium at 8 p.m. from all 
points of the Compass. Members and guests may fall in behind the 
bands, if they so desire. If weather and other conditions are 
favorable a mass band performance will be offered. 
 
(a) B.C. Pipers leave from Dominion Hotel at 7:45 p.m. (b) 1st Bn. 
Pipe Band leave from City Hall at 7:45 p.m. (c) 2nd Bn. Pipe Band 
leave from Post Office at 7:45 p.m. (d) Unattached and Seattle Pipers 
report to Pipe Major D. Cameron at and leave from Crystal Gardens at 
7:45 p.m. 
 
As a Tribute to the memory of the late Governor-General, Lord 
Tweedsmuir, a great lover of the Highland Bagpipe, his family tune 
"Logie of Buchan" will be played during the Silent Tribute. 
 
THREE COMPETITIONS will compose the evening's programme: 
 
(1) A composition of "an original Bagpipe Air." (Where composer is 
incapacitated from playing, the air may be played by another Piper.) 
Manuscript to be furnished the judges. Prizes donated by Mr. C. H. 
Rutherford. 
 
(2) The most stirring SCOTTISH SONG (Vocal). Prizes donated by Captain 
R. W. McMurray, R.N.R. 
 
(3) The best SELECTION and playing of a MARCH most suitable for a 
Highland Regiment. (All Pipers are asked to play in this competition 
as a contribution to the evening's enjoyment.) Prize donated by 
Captain J. A. Dewar. 
 
C. R. WILSON, President. 
 
 P.S.-Members are asked to present their 1939 or 1940 Membership 
Tickets at the door. 





Tuesday March 5th, 1940 
 
The Annual Meeting and election of officers was held in the C.N.R. 
Depot with the President in the Chair. The minutes of the last meeting 
were adopted as read. 
 
Pipe Major Ferguson, of Sydney B.C, was asked to take the Chair during 
the eleotion. The following Officers were elected. 
 
A. MacNab, President, J.A. Paul, Vice President. W.A. Urquhart 
Secretary and Treasurer Pro Tem. 
H.A. Urquhart and K. MacLeod, Auditors. 
W. Douglas, W. Lamont, I. MacKinnon, A. MacLean, C. MaoKenzie, J. 
MaoKenzie D. MacIver K. MacLeod, Wm. Bowes, Geo. Smith, 
W. MacIndewar, and A. Kirk, Members of the Committee. 
  
It was regularly moved, seconded and passed unanimously that that the 
former Members of the Association now in the service of the King be 
carried on as Members for the duration. 
 
K. MacLeod was appointed chairman of the Entertainment Committee in 
connection with our approaching Concert and Danoe. 
W. Lamont was appointed Chairman of the Refreshment Committee. 
Tickets for the affair were distributed. 
Mr. MacLeod was requested to endeavor to secure artists at a cost not 
to exceed $12. 
 
The meeting then adjourned. 
 
President. 
 
 
 Secretary. 





March 19th, 19l40. 
 
A Committee meeting was held in the C.N.R. Depot with the President in 
the Chair. The minutes of the last meeting were adopted as read. 
The President berated the Secretary for being tardy. 
 
The forthcoming Concert and Dance was discussed at length. 
 
The Secretary reported that the Chairman of the Entertaimment 
Committee had an accident and would be unable to attend the meeting 
and perhaps be unable to attend to further details in connection with 
the programme. 
The progamme was outlined. The President announced that he would 
request the Vice-President and the Past President to be with him on 
the platform and that he would arrange for one or two others. 
 
The meeting then adjourned. 
 
   Secretary. 
 
Tuesday April 2nd. 
 
A Committee meeting was held in the Elks Hall with the President 
in the Chair. The minutes of the last meeting were adopted as read. 
A letter to Ian Mackenzie concerning the duty on kilts and his 
satisfactory reply was ordered filed. 
 
Committee reports were heard in connection with the forthcoming 
Concert and Dance. W. Lamont reported the Eats situation well in hand. 
 
In the absence of K. MacLeod through illness the secretary reported 
the programme well outlined and read a tentative shedulle which was 
approved by the meeting. 
 
A suggestion that Mrs. Armstrong be asked to look after the kitchen 
was considered unnecessary by the Eats Committee, the caterer being in 
full charge. 
Ushers and doormen were appointed before the Meeting adjourned. 
 
 
 
 





Tuesday April l6th, 1940. 
 
A Committee Meeting was held in the C.N.R. Depot with the president in 
the chair. The minutes of the last meeting were adopted as read. 
Dr. Wallace Gunn from Victoria and Mr. Allnutt from Edmonton were 
visitors. 
 
The recent Concert and Dance was discussed and returns seemed to 
indicate a small profit. 
 
Admission tickets were on display and their merits endorsed. 
several schemes for raising the funds of the Association were 
discussed the most origial being a proposed Garden Party. No action 
was taken on this scheme of Mr. MacLeod's. 
 
It was definitely decided to hold a Banquet at some date to be 
selected. 
 
The meeting then adjourned. 
 President. 
 
 





 
 
 
Dear Member: 
At a Committee meeting of the Association held on June 2nd notice of 
motion was given of proposed amendments to our Rules and Regulations 
governing Pipe Band Competitions so they will conform more closely to 
the latest rules of the Scottish Pipe Band Association of Scotland. 
Cowal and other famous Gatherings are held  
under these rules. 
 
The proposed changes and amendments are: 
 
1. That the Piping Points be raised from 50 to 70, and that Marching 
and Deportment Points be lowered from 25 to 5. 
2. That the number of players in a band be controlled thus: 
 
"Bands will consist of not less than twelve players, these to consist 
of 8 pipers, 3 side drummers and 1 bass drummer. There is no 
restriction on greater numbers of either pipers or drummers." 
 
3. "No member of the Associaton shall take part in any Band 
Competition at which the Rules of the Association are not being 
observed."' 
Other detailed changes will be made as may seem necessary. 
 
It is the feeling of your Executive that these changes are in the 
interests of the Association and will have the dual effect of 
eliminating loose talk about what is done in Scotland and restraining 
any group from acting in an obtuse manner, detrimental to the 
interests of Pipe Bands. 
 
The next General Meeting of the Association will be held on Tuesday, 
July 2nd, at which time this matter will be dealt with. You are 
requested to attend. 
 
 





Committee meeting was held in the C.N.R. Depot with the President in 
the Chair The minutes of the last meeting were adopted as read. 
 
A request was on hand from the Dancers Association for a donation to 
their Prize list for a Dancing competition being held at Central Park 
next month. It was moved and seconded that the sum of $3.00 be given 
for this purpose. 
 
Discussion regarding proposed changes made by the Caledonian society 
in connection with their Annual Games ensued. Having been informed 
that three piobaireachds would not be named this year for the 1941 
Games it was decided to name three tunes to be played for the 1941 
Cairn Competition, and to continue this indefinitely. 
 
A copy of the Cowal Games Programme and a copy of the Rules end 
Regulations of the Scottish Pipe Band Association were displayed by 
the Secretary, who gave notice of motion that proposed changes would 
be detailed to make our Rules governing Pipe Band Compeititons agree 
more closely with those in Scotland. 
 
The meeting then adjourned. 
Tuesday June 4th, 1940 
 
President. 
 
Tuesday June 18th. 
 
A Committee meeting was held in the C.N.R. Depot with the President 
in the Chair. The minutes of the last meeting were adopted as read. 
A request was on hand for a judge of piping for North Vancouver for 
July lst. Mr. Bain was mentioned for this duty. 
 
A Request was on hand for judge of piping for a Scottish picnic on 
Sunday June 23rd at Bowen Island. Mr. A. Johnston was given this 
assignment. 
 
A request for assistance in connection with prizes for North Vancouver  
resulted in offers from the President, W. Douglas and D. MacIver to 
donate medals. 
 
The Secretary mentioned that letters had been sent to members of every 
Band in connection with proposed changes to our Rules and that certain 
drummers had promised to attend. 
The meeting then adjourned. 
 
  
 





July 2nd, 1940. 
 
A General Meeting was held in the C.N.R. Depot with the President in 
the Chair. the Minutes of the last meeting were adopted as read. 
 
Several changes were made to our Rules and Regulations governing Pipe 
Band Competitions, all of which passed unanimously. 
Points were allotted as follows 
Piping 70 Drumming 25 Marching and Deportment Piping execution 
was raised from 20 to 40 points to take care of this change. 
 
It was submitted by J. MacKinnon, leading drummer of the Police Pipe 
Band that it was his opinion and that of Drum Major Seton of Scotland, 
with whom he has had voluminus correspondence that no Drumming judge 
could adequately judge several Pipe Bands unless 
he was familiar with their beats before hand. The following clause was 
inserted in the Rules. 
 
The tunes and drum scores to be played by each band shall be submitted 
to the Games Secretary, for the information of the Drum Judge, at 
least one week before the Competition. 
 
Pipe Bands shall consist of not less than eight pipers, three sides 
and 1 Bass. There shall be no restriction on greater numbers of either 
pipers or drummers. 
The meeting then adjourned. 
 President 
 
Secretary. 
 
 





Tuesday Aug 20th. 
 
A Committee meeting was  held in the C.N.R. Depot on Tuesday Aug. 20th 
with the President in the Chair. The minutes of the last meeting were 
adopted as read. 
 
Discussion on the Caledonian Games brought the suggestion that A. 
MacLean, a member of the Association, who started the drum controversy
 outside the Association, be rebuked in some manner. No action was 
taken on this suggestion. 
 
It was decided to hold a Concert and Dance as usual this fall, 
preferably in October, and the Secretary was instructed to engage the 
Elks Hall for an appropriate date and also one for our Annual 
Gathering. 
The meeting then adjourned. 
 
Secretary. 
President 
 
Tuesday Sept. 17th. 
 
A Committee meeting was held in the C.N.R. Depot on Tuesday Sept. 17th 
with the President in the Chair. The minutes of the last meeting were 
adopted as read. 
 
The Secretary reported that the Elks Hall had been engaged for our 
Annual Gathering for Nov. 30th, but no Saturday was available for a 
Concert. After much discussion regarding the relative merits 
of a Friday night it was decided not to hold a concert this fall. 
 
The Annual Gathering was discussed at length and it was decided to 
hold the Under 16 competitions in the afternoon along with the 
piobaireachd. 
 
The meeting was impressed with the desirability of changing our 
meeting night to Monday so it would not conflict with the newly formed 
Seaforth Battln. the Police and other bands. Mr. Bowes interviewed the 
Janitor who said it would be O.K. 
 
The meeting then adjourned. 
 
Secretary . 
 
 





Report of Annual Gathering Nov. 30, 1940. 
 
RECEIPTS       EXPFNSES 
At door  51.00   Printing      8.40 
Entries  11.10   Engraving, etc.    8.00 
     Rent         20.00 
Donations    Judges Fees   3.00 
 
Ian Mackenzie   5.00  Prizes 
J. H. Forester   5.00  H. B. C.        $22.65  
T. Reid    3.50  Spencers    10.90  
T. Sutherland    5.00  Taits    24.05 
Caledonian Soc.    5.00  Birks     5.00 
Gaelic Soc.    4.00  Woodwards    8.00  70.60 
A. MacNab     4.00 
J. Falconer   35.00  Secy's Exp.  
B. Fiddes    15.00  Stamps etc    2.00 
Belmont Hotel   2.00  W. Bowes      4.50  
J. Thomson    5.00  Dinner      8.00 
E. Thomson    2.00  Gas       7.00   
Pennsylvania Hotel3.50   Miscellaneous    3.50  25.00 
     94.00             

$156.10               135.00 
  
     NET PROFIT  $21.10 
 
Secretary-Treasurer 





Monday Nov. 18th. 1940. 
 
A General Meeting of the Association was held on Monday Nov. 18th with 
the President in the Chair. The minutes of the last meeting were 
adopted as read. 
 
Arrangements were completed for the Annual Gathering scheduled for 
Nov. 30th. Mr. Bowes secured a list of prospective donors and 
and undertook to contact them. John Paul and the Secretary volunteered 
to buy the necessary prizes. 
 
Chas. Mackenzie was elected to look after the door and I. Mackinnon 
to hustle in the competitors and the President to introduce the 
competing pipers. 
 
This being all the business the meeting adjourned. 
 
The President reported that he had attended a meeting of Scottish 
organizations endeavoring to pruchase an ambulance for Scotland and 
had promised the sum of $15.00. The Presidents action in this 
connection was approved. 
 
 
Secretary. 
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